
FACING UP
TO A TOUGHER FOURTH 

QUARTER THAN EXPECTED
In a matter of weeks, so

much has changed. The

tragedy of September 11

has shattered our sense of

safety and altered our views

of our own country and the

world we live in. The econo-

my has taken a decided

turn for the worse, with the

decline in the stock market

and reduced consumer

spending. And the newslet-

ter we sent to you at the

beginning of September

seems so dated.

In the past 60 days, businesses
have begun experiencing cashflow
problems because of a decline in
demand for products and services.
Concurrently, businesses are holding
on to their cash reserves and not
paying certain vendors timely
because of the uncertain future.

Cashflow problems have been the
number one reason why clients do
not pay bills rendered by law firms.

When attorneys agree to alternative
payment arrangements, it has been
done mainly to assist the client’s cash-
flow requirements, not the law firm’s
cashflow needs.

Increasingly, businesses with cash-
flow problems are trimming expenses
and holding payments to creditors
and vendors. Even the largest com-
panies are feeling the effect of
reduced cash reserves.

As a rule, businesses have always
prioritized payments of bills to ven-
dors. However, those businesses that
are experiencing cashflow problems
are forced to prioritize payments all
the more. This includes companies
with strong balance sheets that are
experiencing cashflow problems for
the first time.

Their first priority is to make sure
payroll, taxes, communication costs,
utilities and office space leases are
paid monthly. Next in line are ven-
dors that are providing continuous
products or services such as equip-
ment leasing and office supplies that
require immediate payment, but can
be delayed for a period of time with-
out discontinuing services.

Last to be paid are bills perceived
as being non-essential to the opera-
tion of a business. The harsh reality is
that legal bills fall into this category.
For many businesses, paying legal bills
does not carry the same urgency as
payment to others.

Clients of law firms have come to
expect that nothing negative will
occur if they don’t pay their legal bills
on time. This is because law firms
have conditioned their clients to pay
at their convenience without penalty.
For example, many firms do not
remind clients on a monthly basis that
payment is expected. Therefore,
clients do not feel obligated to pay
promptly. Adding fuel to the fire are
lawyers who fail to recognize that
there is a point at which they should
stop doing work rather than amassing
unpaid bills.

Clients often disguise their cash-
flow problems through delay tactics in
order to buy more time to pay their
legal bills or avoid paying them alto-
gether, such as: misplacing bills and
requesting additional copies, requiring
others in their organizations to
review bills, questioning services pro-
vided or requesting back-up docu-
ments to support bills.

Law firms are beginning to react to
the adverse economic trends. Many
firms are beginning to evaluate how
they plan to meet year-end budget,
recognizing that the economy has
fundamentally changed the rules of
the game since the budget was made.

However, the weakening economy
during the last quarter of 2001 will
expose those law firms that have not
truly implemented strong manage-
ment practices such as proper client
intake procedures, efficient billing
methods and timely collections.






